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Hello, 
 
 I hope this letter finds you doing well.  It’s been a bit 
of a crazy world the last while.  I have really noted a 
difference in people.  Compromise would be most 
welcome.  Many are very adamant concerning politics 
and views concerning the Coronavirus.  It seems that 
people are much less willing to talk about different points 
of views.  Respect for others ideas and perspectives 
seem to have been lost along the way.  I pray that we will 
be more open to one another.  May we learn to agree to 
disagree.  It’s alright for us to have different opinions and 
ideas.  We are all unique in our personalities and thinking.  
But we do need to have regard for others thoughts and 
feelings.  Perhaps we should be regaining our focus on 
the One who made us so unique; the One who is still in 
control.  Then we might recall that it is God who places 
people in governmental positions and our responsibility to 
pray for them.  Then we might recall that it is God who 
can send a plague and our responsibility to trust in Him.   
 
 Yet, some people are Stubborn in a Bad Way.  
What does it mean to be stubborn?  Having or showing 
dogged determination not to change one’s attitude or 
position on something, especially in spite of good 
argument or reasons to do so.  Stubborn people are 
strong willed, obstinate, and hard hearted.  Scripture 
reading in Mark 3:1-6 shows us how Pharisees were 
stubborn.  They were only looking for a reason to accuse 



Jesus.  They didn’t acknowledge Jesus, His miracles, or 
His teaching.  Their stubborn hearts were set on their plot 
to kill Jesus.  What are some signs to recognize if you are 
stubborn?  The first sign would be if you know it’s wrong 
and you keep doing it.  You may be too stubborn to 
change your ways.  The second sign that you may be 
stubborn is if you can only say why something can’t work.  
If someone presents you with an idea and all you can say 
is that it won’t work, you may be stubborn.  The third sign 
is when you know what the Bible says, but you refuse to 
believe it.  You may be stubborn.  Do you remember the 
story of Jonah?  Jonah was so stubborn that he tried to 
sail away from God.  He didn’t want to do what God had 
asked.  On the run from God, he was swallowed by a 
great fish.  That fish spat him out where he first left.  His 
stubbornness got him right back where he started.  Is 
there a cure for being stubborn?  Jonah eventually did 
what God originally asked.  We should apologize to God 
and others.  We need to allow God to work in our lives 
even if it is something we don’t want to do.  God can 
soften our hearts and change us. 
 
 We can choose to be Stubborn in a Good Way. 
Matthew 15:21-28 is titled The Faith of a Canaanite 
Woman.  In this passage, a daughter is suffering terribly 
from demon possession.  The Canaanite mother is 
stubborn in good way.  She is persistent to the Lord in her 
cries for help.  Expressing her great faith, the daughter is 
healed.  There are other examples of positive 
stubbornness in the scripture.  Jacob wrestled with an 
angel.  He wouldn’t let go until he was blessed.  Joseph 



was persistent in saying no to Potiphar’s wife.  Jesus was 
tempted three times by the devil in Matthew, chapter 4.  
All three times Jesus quoted scripture.  He never gave in 
to temptation.  We can be stubborn in upholding our faith 
and belief in the gospel.  Have you ever prayed 
repeatedly about something?  That can be a good 
stubborn.  Have you ever been put in a situation that 
required you to stand up for your faith?  The persistent 
expression of our faith is a good stubborn.  It’s good to be 
adamant about doing things God’s way.  Being strong 
willed in faith can be of great help in these trying times.   
 
 It may not be easy Staying Calm in a Scary World.  
Upon taking a look at Psalm 46 we find help.  In verse 1 
we learn that God is our refuge, strength, and an 
ever-present help in trouble.  He is our safety and our 
shelter from pursuit, danger or trouble.   No matter what 
trials we face in life, God is there to take care of us.  I like 
that this verse describes Him as “ever-present.”  
Sometimes we can allow things to distract us from that 
awareness.  God is always with us.  He was in the fiery 
furnace.  He was in the lion’s den.  He is in your hospital 
room.  He is in rehab.  He is always with us.  Hebrews 
13:5 reassures us that God will never leave us or forsake 
us.  That is why the Bible repeatedly reminds us not to 
fear.  Joshua 1:9 “Have I not commanded you?  Be 
strong and courageous.  Do not be afraid; do not be 
discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you go.”  John 14:27 Jesus said, “Peace I leave 
with you; my peace I give you.  I do not give to you as the 
world gives.  Do not let your hearts be troubled and do 



not be afraid.”  Our God is always with us.  We need not 
fear.  Even though we see as Psalm 46:6 describes; 
nations are in uproar and kingdoms fall - He is with us.  
Verse 7 reminds us that God is our fortress.  And who 
can make wars cease?  God almighty reminds us in verse 
9 that He “breaks the bow and shatters the spear.”  As 
Christians and scholars of the word, we know that true 
peace and security will come under the reign of Jesus 
Christ.  “In this world you will have trouble.  Take heart.  
I have overcome the world,” said Jesus.  Psalm 46:10 “Be 
still and know that I am God.”  When you are afraid or 
worried, remember these words.  God is in control.  He is 
with you.  How should we react to His loving kindness? 
 
 We show God that we love Him by obeying Him.  
Building a Life of Obedience was based from scripture 
reading in Genesis 11:1-9.  Here we see the people in 
Shinar building the Tower of Babel.  They were to be 
fruitful, multiply, and inhabit all the earth.  Instead of 
following God’s instruction they decided to stay.  
Deliberately denying God’s direction, they decided to stay 
and build a city with a tower that reaches to the heavens.  
Their selfish desires were put first.   Do you know what 
happened next?  God confused their language so that 
they wouldn’t understand one another.  Then He 
scattered them all over the earth.  That is why it is called 
the Tower of Babel.  God confused the language of the 
whole world.  Sometimes we need a little kick from God to 
send us in the right direction.  So, what do we learn from 
this story?  We need to do God’s will.  That starts by 
loving God and our neighbor as ourself.  Jesus also 



speaks of the Great Commission in Matthew 28, 
“Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing 
them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the 
Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything I have 
commanded you.”  That’s our job.  And if we are bringing 
people to Christ, we have made a great investment for the 
future. 
 
 Matthew 6:19-21 tells us not to store up treasures on 
earth where moth and vermin destroy and where thieves 
can steal.  We are to store up treasures in heaven.  
Investing for the Future reminds us that every good thing 
comes from God. It is Him who provides.  Deuteronomy 
8:18 tells us to remember the Lord is the one who gives 
you the ability to produce wealth. It is Him who gives us 
our abilities and talents.  We need to use those gifts to be 
a blessing to others.  It isn’t wrong to have money; it’s 
wrong for money to have us.  How many times have you 
heard, “you can’t take it with you”?  It’s true.  We can’t 
take earthly possessions or money with us.  We can store 
up treasure of a different kind by treasuring God and 
loving our neighbor.  Every kind act is an investment in 
your future.  Building your relationship with God builds an 
inheritance no one can take or destroy.  Don’t be 
stubborn, but be obedient and make good investments for 
your future.   
 
God Bless, 
 
  


